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27 June 2025 
 

 
MINUTES OF 

 
MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
HELD MONDAY 18th JULY 2024 

 
 
In attendance: Cllr Blackburn, Cllr Duke, Cllr Gibbon. 
 
Clerk: Emma Green 

 
 

18. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS 
Apologies were received from Cllr Duke. 
 

19. MEMBERS INTERESTS RELATING TO AGENDA ITEMS 
  To receive and note interests relating to the agenda. 
 
20. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 27 May 2024 

The minutes were approved as a correct record. 
 
21. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 27 May 

2024 
The code of conduct needs to be circulated to councillors.  
Cllr Richardson to be booked on to ‘Flyng Start’ 

 
22. CORRESPONDENCE 
 Details of relevant correspondence 

a) Consultation on Changes to Bus Services  First Group 
 
It was noted that the ward councillors had contributed with sensdibkle comments.  

 
RESOLVED to thank for the information, and that the parish council supported 
the comments as made by Cllr Courtney and Cllr Press. These comments should 
be considered in relevance to the unreliability of the train service and stopping 
station failure rate.  
 
b) Mayors Civic Service Invite    HRTC 
 
The information was noted. 

  
23. PLANNING 
 There are no requests for comments  
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24. HORSEHOLD BANCH PROJECT 

To receive and update and decide on actions.  
 
RESOLVED to approve a budget of £700 and to contact the CMBC officer at 
Jerusalem Farm for guidance. 
 

 
25. HEPTONSTALL EXHIBITONS & NAYLOR TRUSTS 

Following discussion 
RESOLVED To advise that Cllr Gibbon will be a trustee and that an annual 
award of £200 will be made.  Information of the trust should also be shared on 
the website. 

 
26. COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES 

a) South Pennine Branch 
  There had been poor attendance at the last meeting and a branch review 

had been  undertaken. There is likely to be fewer meetings maybe one per 
year and a consideration of hybrid meetings.  

 
27. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting will be held on 12 September. 
 


